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Newsletter 31 

20th May 2022 

   

 

Attendance 9th May - 13th May 

Parent Governor 

We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor representative on 
the Chase Lane Primary School and Nursery Unit Governing Body. 

The school, as you know, is led by myself (Mr Jeffery). I am supported 
a great deal by a wonderful board of school governors. The purpose of 
a school’s governing body is to ensure that the children and the 
community of Chase Lane are essentially getting the best deal 
possible. Collectively the governing body perform many tasks that 
support the school, hold the school/me (Mr Jeffery) to account and 
provide appropriate challenge to the school when necessary. The board 
is made up of a mix of people from a wide range of backgrounds with 
various skills and experience. 

No special qualifications are needed and the Local Authority provide 
free training to all new governors. The key qualities to an excellent 
governor are to have a keen interest in the school and outcomes for 
the children. In addition, a governor will be available to play an active 
part in the Governing Body’s work.  

The school governors dedicate themselves voluntarily to approximately 
10 meetings per year which take place on Tuesday evenings. Their 
commitment is immense and they are always well prepared for each 

meeting having read all relevant paperwork in 
advance. A rare opportunity to be part of the 
school’s governing body  has come up and the 
body would love to welcome a new parent 
governor. If you feel you could be an active 
member of the group then please apply when the 
application packs are sent via school ping. If 
several people apply then the position will go to 
an election that the school will oversee.  

Please do consider whether or not you could commit to this 
opportunity. Parent governors are crucial to the governance of the 
school, supporting and challenging me as the headteacher and the 
staff who run the school and helping us to provide the best possible 
education for all of our children. If you have any further questions 
about the governing body or a full description of a governors role, 
please email chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk or speak to myself when 
dropping off or collecting your child. The closing date for applications 
is Monday 6th June 2022. 
Mr Jeffery 

Congratulations to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups; over 96%.                                                                   
 

 

 

 

 

The minimum target for attendance each week as set by the 
Government is 96%. During the above period our overall school 
attendance was 95.1%. Well done to Hazel class for getting 100% 
attendance last week. 

Year 
Group 

Class Attendance 
% 

Year 1 Kapok 97.3 
Year 2 Hawthorn & Cherry 97.3 

Year 3 Sequoia 98.6 
Year 4 Hazel 100 
Year 5 Eucalyptus 98.6 
Year 6 Oak 99.2 

Our writers of the week are children who have performed their own 
personal best in their writing.   We congratulate them on being superstar 
writers!  This week our work comes from Year 2 and they are: 

Samiya in Eucalyptus class 

Zahia   in Palm class 

Enxhi   in Pine class 

You can see their wonderful writing on pages 3 - 6 of this newsletter. 

Writers of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 27th May, the whole school will be celebrating Queen 
Elizabeth 2nd's Platinum Jubilee as she will have been on the throne 
for a staggering 70 years - longer than any other monarch.  

Children may come to school dressed in the colours red, white and blue. 
Please no football kits.  

Every child will make their own crown and children from Reception to 
Year 6 will enjoy a Jubilee Picnic lunch on the field (weather 
permitting!)  Children in the Nursery will also be making a crown and 
will have a small picnic during their normal Nursery session.  

The children who usually receive a free school meal will receive the 
following royal packed lunch provided by the school kitchen: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Queen Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

Year 6 Reminders  

After 2  long years Year 6 children will finally be able to 
attend their residential trip to Tolmers!  Those children going 
to Tolmers must arrive at Sainsbury's in Hall Lane by 8.15am.   

For the children who will not be attending the Tolmers 
residential trip,  various activities and trips have been arranged from 
Monday 23rd May through to Friday 27th May.  

On Monday the 23rd May, the children will be visiting the 
Suntrap Centre in High Beech and will travel there by  
coach. We ask that the children arrive in school by 8.30am 
to allow sufficient time to register, use the toilet and walk 
to the coach. The coach will be leaving at 9.00am. 

The children will spend the whole day at Suntrap and will 
need a nut-free packed lunch;  please remember no sweets 
or chocolate, tins, glass bottles or fizzy drinks are 
permitted.  Please include TWO drinks for your child, as we 
plan to be outside all day and the weather may be warm. 

Swimming lessons for Aspen class will continue after half-term on 6th June. 
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Click the link below to views the latest Waltham Forest resident 
news:  

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3
185dab  

Waltham Forest Resident News 

A Parent, Teacher Association (PTA) is a great way to bring parents, 
teachers and the school community together to raise funds and to 
support the school.  Here at Chase Lane our PTA is known as the 

‘Friends of Chase Lane’.  The Friends of 
Chase Lane is a registered charity that 
raises money for the school and they 
spend that money to enrich the lives and 
benefit all children.  

Our current PTA members have worked 
really hard over previous years to arrange 

many fun events such as: 
 
Family Bingo 

Lower & Upper Phase Discos 

Christmas Fairs 

Easter Fairs 

Summer Fairs 

Year 6 Leaver Discos 
 
All the events have been a huge success and I thank all of the PTA          
members who supported them.  
 

Our current PTA are now just now down to just 4 dedicated members; 
however all 4 of these members are now Year 6 parents whose children 
will be leaving the school this summer. We urgently need new PTA 
members!    

If you would like to help by joining the Friends of Chase Lane PTA, 
volunteering to assist at events and suggest new ideas, please email the 
school office:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk . Please mark your email 

PTA Volunteer and provide us with your con-
tact details which we will pass on to the current 
Chair of the PTA. 

The PTA are planning a Summer Fair and Year 6 
Leavers Disco.  If you are available to help in 
any way, no matter how small, please email the 

school at the address above. WE NEED YOU!   

Parent, Teacher Association (PTA)   

Did you know that every year 8 million 
tones of plastic ends up in our planet’s 
beautiful blue oceans?  Over 700 
species of marine animals have been 
reported to have eaten or been 
entangled in plastic.  Scientists think 
that the amount of plastic in the ocean 
may triple by 2050!   

Don’t worry there’s still hope because here’s the good news, by 
understanding the issue and taking action now, we can help change the 
future and make our oceans a clean, safe place for our wonderful 
wildlife!  

Here are some tips on how we can ALL do our but to help: 

ECO News  

Joke of the Week 

Q. What do cows use when they’re texting? 

 

 

A. EMOOOJIS! 

 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3185dab
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3185dab
mailto:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk
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